
COLLEGE COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
April 19, 2023 | 1 PM  | RC 175 

 
Welcome/Review Agenda    
  
Employee Engagement Survey Report – Rachel Haynes 
 
Rachel Haynes provided an overview of the Spring 2023 Employee Engagement Survey results.  Much 

discussion followed around topics such as response rate, engagement, employee group participation 

levels, the importance of the focus groups, etc.  

Minutes from 3/22/2023  
 
Approved 
  
Items for Consideration:  

• Update on Academic Integrity subcommittee 

• Communications subcomittee (Jason Arnett)   
o Focus groups are scheduled for the fall; how the employee engagement focus groups 

this spring could influence the fall sessions. 
 
Shared Governance Updates:   

• Faculty Association, Brett Cooper   
o Elections for officers will start on Tuesday, April 25 with nominations due by April 

24th.  Brett shared that he was not seeking reelection. 

• Counseling, Star Triscornia    
o the Counseling Office is in peak season right now with registration for Summer and Fall, 

incoming new students, etc.   

• Staff Council, Jeff Hoyer; Jill Sigler; Angela Boyer; Robin Judkins; Austin Maxwell 
o They are holding a Town Hall on Tuesday, April 25 at 2:30 p.m.  The number of issues 

being brought to Staff Council has slowed. 

• Student Senate: Yassin Ali; Kynleigh Chappell  

• College Council, Dr. Bowne;  

• Board of Trustees, Mark Hamill  
o The Board of Trustees is focused heavily on budget. 

• Cabinet,  
o Dr. Bowne reported that focus areas have been (and continue to be) the Employee 

Engagement Survey Results, the Culpepper project, and the FY2024 budget. 

• Adjunct Council 
o Barry Bailey reported on behalf of the Adjunct Council (based on their report at the 

most recent Academic Branch Council meeting).  There are three adjunct faculty 
interested in serving on the Adjunct Council for the coming year. 

• Academic Branch Council (ABC), Barry Bailey 
o Discussion has been around the Employee Engagement Survey results, the Academic 

Integrity Committee, Chair and Vice Chair nominations, a planned in-person All-Faculty 
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meeting in the fall, consideration of moving their meeting dates to the second and 
fourth Monday of the month, and he closed with an invitation to attend the faculty end-
of the year party on the Friday evening before finals. 

 
 
  
Meeting Schedule (Room TBD)  

• May 10, 2023 in RC 181 

• June 21, 2023 RC 175 

• July 19, 2023 RC 175 
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